

Forty Hill C of E School Forty Hill Enfield Middlesex EN2 9EY

Headteacher: Mr J Newham Deputy Headteacher: Ms J Izard

Tel: 020 8363 0760

E-mail: office@fortyhill.enfield.sch.uk 20 March 2020

Dear parents and carers

Home Learning Timetable during School Closure

We would like to support children and parents to continue learning at home and therefore have prepared a home learning timetable for each year group for you to use as a guide whilst schools are closed. We have also included suggested activities for Nursery and Reception should you wish.

The majority of learning will be accessible online via Purple Mash - the children are familiar with their log in details and these have also been stuck into their reading records for your reference. We will endeavour to send a link by Monday morning to those parents of children who have not been in school to receive a copy of the password. You can access Purple Mash in a number of ways: type it into your search engine and then search for Forty Hill; via our website in the 'Our Community' section; or following the URL link stuck in the reading records. Please note that Purple Mash tasks will 'go live' on Monday morning.

Other learning resources, as well as the timetable, will be available online in the dedicated 'Home Learning' section of our website:

https://www.fortyhill.com/page/?title=Home+Learning&pid=95

We have also included a document full of links to website that can support your children throughout the closure. This has been attached with this email as well as uploaded to the 'Home Learning' area.

Please note that all of the work available is online or to be completed on paper at home. The work must not be brought back into school as we wish to minimise spread of the virus when the school reopens.

What else can you do to support your child's learning at home?

Read, read and read some more! We know that online learning will be encouraging lots of screen time! It is important that children are also away from their screens and this is an ideal time to get the children to do jigsaws and play board or card games to support their wellbeing.

Safeguarding

Please note that if you have any safeguarding concerns during the school closure, please email office@fortyhill.enfield.sch.uk The email should be headed "Safeguarding". Briefly state your concerns to enable us to determine what action needs to be taken.

At Forty Hill we are dedicated to ensuring that every child is electronically safe and that children are empowered to report and manage their digital activity, whether it be on a tablet, computer, phone, social network or whilst gaming. With this in mind, as your child will be working from home, please be vigilant when they are working online to help safeguard them from any potential dangers when using the internet.

Although the school will be closed, contact with the school can still be made via the office email office@fortyhill.enfield.sch.uk

We will endeavour to keep in touch with you as much as possible. Keep well and look after each other.

Best wishes

Mr Josh Newham